White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

July 13, 2009

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on July 13, 2009.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Dennis Hull-Ingham County Sheriff’s Dept. and Jim Benjamin from the Ingham County Road Commission.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the June 8, 2009 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  Treasurer McArthur brought up the fact that we need to send Enbridge a reimbursement.  There is enough in the General Fund savings to pay Enbridge.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to reimburse Enbridge from the General Fund Savings.  Motion Carried.  

Supervisor Marshall spoke with Neil West.  He asked us to contribute again for the Sheriffs Department conflict.  We agreed that we would pay this amount but would not be willing to pay future amounts. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to cease paying for the fight for the road patrol.  We discussed the e-mail from Randy Schafer regarding the dedicated millage for road patrol.
Jim Benjamin from the Ingham County Road Commission talked to us about the proposed road repairs.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to repair Swan road between Brogan and M-52, and to re-gravel Kendricks Road.  Motion carried.   

Sgt. Hull gave us the monthly activity report from the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the Park Minutes of June 17, 2009.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the purchase of a new bench for the park in the amount of $539.00.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Clerk Vernon to purchase a sign for the park, “Play at your own risk.”  Motion Carried.  Trustee Graf was going to check into this.  

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  The Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for July 16th.  It will be an organizational meeting to vote in a new Chairperson.   

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 9:22 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

